
          
 
           
  

Short and to the Point 
Official Newsletter of 

The German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Ohio, Inc.
 

MAY 2010

 
                                                                       

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

 
 

NOTE 
 

NEXT MEETING 
THURSDAY, MAY 27th   

 
 Brewster’s 
             (Previously Beef O’Brady’s) 
 2681 Creekside Drive 
 Twinsburg, OH  44087 
 330-425-1640 
 
 Meeting:  7:30 pm Sharp 
 (Located directly across 
 from Gander Mountain) 
 

This April brought us our first GSPCO event, our horseback field trial 
that was held at the PA Brittany Grounds and once again we did not 
disappoint!  A special thank you goes out to Art Terstage who chaired 
the event and Jen Sheehan who served as Secretary.  Many hours went 
into planning this weekend and there are many others that helped make 
this event a huge success. The first weekend of May was our Spring 
hunt test with a new chairman, George Epling who put together a great 
weekend along with the help of Dru Therrian and Cindi Chilbert 
splitting up the Secretary duties for the weekend as well as many other 
members who helped in one way or another to make a great weekend 
and once again a success. It seems that the more I attend our club 
functions, I notice that there is always a new face or two there helping 
in any way they can as well as a lot of familiar faces that still enjoy 
coming to our events and enjoying themselves. As I am writing this 
message, we have some of our members at the nationals in Gainesville, 
Florida competing in the show ring as well as working the rescue booth 
and I wish them good luck and hope they are at the next membership 
meeting with some good brags. This summer brings us our specialty 
show in July, our training day and club picnic in August, dock 
diving events all summer long, and whatever else any of our club 
members are into and once again I want to thank everyone for making 
this club what it is today. 
   
                                                   Mark 
 

2010 Meeting Schedule 
Meetings are held the last 
Thursday of every other 
month at 7:30 pm sharp. 
 
January 28th  
March 25th 
May 27th 
July 29th 
September 30th  
November 18th Elections 
 
 
BREWSTER’S 
2681 Creekside Drive 
Twinsburg, OH 
(Across from Gander 
Mountain) 
 Deadline for next Newsletter is  

Friday, July 9th 



 
 
 
Websites of Interest: 
GSPCO  http://www.gspcofohio.org 
ABDCO  
  www.associatedbirddogclubsofohio.com 
AKC www.akc.org 
GSPCA  www.gspca.org 
NGSPA  www.ngspa.org 
Rescue  www.gspcareohio.org 
     www.iGive.com 
Gander Mountain 
 www.gandermountain.com 
Purina   www.purina.com\dogs 
GSP Chronicle 
 www.gspchronicle.com 
Shorthair Journal 
 www.shorthairjournal.com 
 www.gsp-photos.us 
American Field 
 www.americanfield.com 
GSP Chronical 
 www.gspchronicle.com 
The American Sporting Dog Alliance           
 www.americansportingdogalliance.org 
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"He is your friend, your 
partner, your defender, your 
dog.  You are his life, his love, 
his leader.  He will be yours, 
faithful and true, to the last 
beat of his heart.  You owe it to 
him to be worthy of such 
devotion”  -  Unknown 

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES 
 

Next Club Meeting – Thursday, May 27 – 7:30 pm   
 
Pet Expo – Hardesty Park – Akron 
Saturday, June 5 – 10:00 am – 4:00 pm 
 
GSPCO Specialty & Hospitality Event  - July 11 
Bill Stanton Memorial Park 
 
Training Day – Crooked Creek Conservation Club 
Saturday, August 14 
 
Fall Walking Trial – September 4 & 5 
 

PET EXPO 
Saturday, June 5 – 10:00 am – 4:00 pm 

Hardesty Park – Akron, OH 
 

GSP Care of Ohio (GSP Rescue) and the GSPCO will 
have a booth set up at the Pet Expo being held at Hardesty 
Park in Akron on Saturday, June 5th.   Come on out to 
support our club and our GSP rescue program.   There will 
be rescue T-shirts for sale, vendors, food, demos and lots 
of information for your pets.  Everyone is welcome. 
If you need more information, please contact: 

Pam Kennedy 330-626-4234 
 

Don’t Forget Our Website 
Our new website is:   http://www.gspcofohio.org 
All of our current and upcoming events, premiums, photos, articles, 
results of events, etc can be found on the Calendar of Events.  Also our 
officers and committee contact information will be posted on the 
website and our current and past newsletters, membership application 
and other information on the club can be found on this site.  Go to our 
website and check it out. 
 

FACEBOOK – COME JOIN US ON FACEBOOK 
 
 

If you have a favorite website 
that you would like listed, send 
me the address. 
 
dianeroth61@yahoo.com 
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          GSP CARE OF OHIO, INC  --   RESCUE 
http://www.gspcareohio.org 

 
 
 
                                                                                                                          
 
  

                                    
 GSP Care of Ohio Inc.  --   RESCUE 

http://www.gspcareohio.org 
GSP Rescue continues to need our help in finding homes for the many shorthairs in foster care.  Contributions large 
and small are welcome.  Please go to the Rescue website and see the list of GSP’s that need homes.   
Please visit the Shop iGive site – www.iGive.com 
There are many weekly specials and a percentage of every purchase goes to rescue.  Register Today!  
Plase help our GSP rescue program.  The can use any help, large or small.  Contact Cindi Chilbert or Pam Kennedy if 
you have any questions. 

 
 
 
 
 

FALL WALKING TRIAL 
 
We will be having a meeting to discuss and plan the Fall Walking Trial, which will be held after our regularly 
scheduled Club meeting on Thursday, May 27.  The club meeting starts at 7:30 pm at Brewster's in Twinsburg, OH 
and the walking trial meeting will be held immediately following the club meeting.  The address is 2681 Creekside 
Drive.  
  
Mark Hill is chairing this event.  It will be held on September 4 & 5 at the PA Brittany Club Grounds in Barkeyville, PA.   
Anyone interested in helping out with the Fall Walking Trial is invited to attend.  If you are unable to attend the meeting, 
but would still like to help out, please contact Mark at: 724-777-5092 or at markhill2@hotmail.com 
  

GSPCO TRAINING DAY – SATURDAY, AUGUST 14 – 10:00 AM – 4:00 PM 
CROOKED CREEK CONSERVATION CLUB 

4323 St. Rt. 534, Hartsgrove, OH 
 
The club will be holding a training day on Saturday, August 14th at 10:00 am until late 
afternoon.  Come on out for a day of training with your dogs & puppies in field work, hunt test, 
retrieves, agility, water retrieves, or whatever you want to work on.  Club members will be 
available to assist with training.  Birds will be available for purchase.  Lunch will be provided 
and there will be a potluck cookout after the training (bring a dish or dessert to share.)  Come 
for the day or for a couple of hours.  You and your guests are welcome.  Please contact 
Dennis Meinke for more information (440-413-3100).  This training event was a big success 
the last two year’s and everyone had a great time.  
  
Crooked Creek is located at 4323 State Route 534 in Hartsgrove, OH, which is 2 miles North 
of Hartsgrove Square (the intersection of State Route 6 and State Route 534.) 
 
Mark your calendars and we hope to see you at the training day. 

http://www.gspcareohio.org/
http://www.igive.com/
mailto:markhill2@hotmail.com
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 Please send me your 

(Brags and photos, stories, 
items of interest,upcoming 
events, etc.  Thanks for 
your articles.  Deadline 
for next newsletter is 
Friday, July 9th.   

GSPCO PINS 

We now have Club Pins, which are a replica of our club logo and are 
embossed in antique gold plating.   

If you would like to purchase additional pins, you can purchase them for $5.00 
each at our club meetings, any of our upcoming events or contact Diane Roth    
dianeroth61@yahoo.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We would love to hear from 
you!  If you have questions or 
comments about our 
newsletter, please contact:  

 
 

BRAGS, BRAGS, BRAGS 
 
Bob Reynolds reported that at the recent Region IV 
Championship in Ionia, MIichigan, Hank Lewis won the 
Region IV All Age Championship with Kane and Bob 
Reynolds was All Age Runner Up with Ruby.  
 
Ruby's puppy Dottie and Star's puppy Woody have both won 
their Puppy points this spring. 
                                               

 
 

 
Diane Roth, Editor 
GSPCO Newsletter 
5640 SOM Center Rd 
Solon, OH 44139 
 
Cell:  440-476-3339 
or by e-mail: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

dianeroth61@yahoo.com  

                                                              

 

 

 
                                                                      Ruby                                                       Kane 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to everyone who contributed 
articles and photos to this newsletter. 

NOTE  -- THIS REQUIRES A RESPONSE IF INTERESTED 
 
 

BREEDER/SPECIALTY LISTING 
 

At our last club meeting it was decided that all club members should be afforded an opportunity to be 
listed on the GSPCO website advertising their dog breeding services and/or specialty.  If you wish to 
have your kennel advertised, please provide me with this information via phone or e-mail.  This 
information will be listed under About the GSPCO/Breeder Information.  Please email me your 
information if you wish to be listed in this section.   
Cindi Chilbert     seugenhof@aol.com 

mailto:dianeroth61@yahoo.com
mailto:dianeroth61@yahoo.com
mailto:seugenhof@aol.com
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GSPCO Spring Hunting Test 

 
GSPCO HUNT TEST - MAY 1 & 2 

George Epling, Chairman 
 

I am happy to report the spring hunt test went very well. Other than a little rain on Sunday, everything 
went smoothly.  I would first like to thank everyone for their contributions in making this event 
successful.  Without your continued support we would not be able to hold these events.   
Congratulations to all the handlers and their dogs that received qualifying scores.  For those that did 
not qualify during this event we look forward to seeing you in the future as you strive to earn your 
titles.  
 
It was nice to see we had a couple Junior Handlers, Alana Curtis and Colin Epling.  It is encouraging 
to see our youth interested in handling and working with dogs. We look forward to seeing more 
Junior Handlers as our club continues to grow. 
 
Unfortunately, the economy continues to take its toll on the number of entries, in spite of that, we 
continue to host our events that everyone enjoys and which allow our dogs to do what they live for.  
We look forward to seeing everyone at our next hunt test this fall.  
 
 

                                                            
 
 
                                                                                                                                 
    
 
    

                    

                                                                                                           
                               

                                                                                          
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 



 
 

 

GSPCO CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
2010 

January 
8 Spring Field Trial Meeting – Beef O’Brrady’s – 7:00 pm 
              Art Terstage, Chairman  216-406-2553 
28 GSPCO Club Meeting – Beef O’Brady’s – 7:30 pm 
31 GSPCO 2009 Membership Dues are due 
 
February 
20 GSPCO Awards Banquet – Bass Lake Tavern 

 Eileen Smith – besmith75@aol.com 
 
March 
25 GSPCO Club Meeting – Brewster’s – 7:30 pm 
 
April 
16-18 Spring Horseback Field Trial – PA Brittany Grounds, Polk, PA  

Art Terstage – Chairman (216) 406-2553 aterstage@sunnyfieldskennel.com 
 
May 
1-2 GSPCO Hunt Test – George Epling, Chairman  330-350-1627 
 Oakridge Pointing Dog Club 
27 GSPCO Club Meeting – Brewster’s – 7:30 pm 

 
June 
5 Pet Expo – Hardesty Park – Akron, OH – Contact Pam Kennedy for more information – 330-626-4234  
 

July 
9-10 All Breed Show Supported Entry – Bill Stanton Memorial Park 
11 GSPCO Specialty & Hospitality Event – Bill Staton Memorial Park - More information to follow 
 Cindi Chilbert, Show Chairperson  - Home: 440-285-8931 seugenhof@aol.com 
29  GSPCO Club Meeting – Beef O’Brady’s – 7:30 pm 

 
Aug 
14 Training Day – Crooked Creek Conversation Club 
 Contact Dennis Meinke for more information djmeinke@windstream.net  
 
September 
4-5 GSPCO Walking Trial – Contact Mark Hill for more information – Phone: 724-777-5092 or   
 markhill2@hotmail.com 
30 GSPCO Club Meeting – Beef O’Brady’s – 7:30 pm 
 
October 
 GSPCO Horseback Field Trial - Corresponding Date – TBD 

 
 

November 
18 GSPCO Club Meeting – ELECTIONS - Beef O’Brady’s – 7:30 pm 
21-22 GSPCO Hunt Test – Corresponding Event - TBD 
25-26 Thanksgiving 

 
December 
25 Christmas 

mailto:besmith75@aol.com
mailto:djmeinke@windstream.net
mailto:markhill2@hotmail.com
mailto:markhill2@hotmail.com
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SPRING HORSEBACK FIELD TRIAL 2010 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Ohio held its Spring Horseback Trial at the Pennsylvania Brittany Club Grounds, 
in Polk, PA, on April 16 – 18, 2010.  We had another fun, successful trial, in spite of the weather.  We started the trial 
Friday morning with warm temperatures and sunshine.  We endured heavy rain, thunder, lightening, and hail for the 
afternoon.   We had high winds and snow all day on Saturday.  It did not make things easy for the dogs, handlers, and 
judges.  Needless to say, our gunners faced quite a challenge!   We had 101 entries, and despite the weather, everything 
ran smoothly.  Thank you to our field trial chairman, Art Terstage, for running a great trial. 
 
Thank you to our field trial committee: Dennis Meinke, Neil Bly, Robert Reynolds, Art Jones, and Rich Beidelschies.  
They helped to get dogs to the line, plant birds, and kept things moving along. 
 
Thanks to Mark Hill for providing his ATV for bird planting.  
  
Thank you to Bob Wilson ,Dominic Petta, and Robert Reynolds for providing us with a fish fry  dinner on Friday night. 
Thanks to Mark DiRienzo, Mary Beidelschies, and Carrie McFadden for running the kitchen.  They kept us well fed for the 
weekend. We had a homemade lasagna dinner on Saturday night that was incredible!  Also thanks to those members 
who donated food for our meals and Happy Hour.  
  
Thank you to Russ and Diane Roth for running our raffle and Happy Hour. 
 
Thank you to Charlie and Laurie Brown, Scott and Anne Weslow, Dennis and Diana Meinke, and Brian and Eileen Smith 
for helping in the kitchen, with bird planting, gunning for our retrieving stakes,  Happy Hour, and post trial clean up.  
Special thanks to Joe Phillips for coming out to gun for us.  Thanks to George Epling for his help.  Thank you to Jack 
O’Day for embroidering sweatshirts for our judge’s gifts. 
 
Thanks to our judges for doing an incredible job. They kept things moving along, while giving each dog and handler 
careful consideration.  Our judges were: Jesse Chapman, Sandra Chapman, Ed Lehosky, Sue Lehosky, Brian Wagner 
and Chris Young.  We appreciate all of your time and hard work, especially with the miserable weather conditions.  We 
wouldn’t have had such a fun, successful trial without your support. 
 
We would like to thank pros, Chris Goegan and Jesse Chapman, from Ohio, for their support.  Thank you to everyone 
who attended and participated in our event.  Congratulations to those handlers who put Field Champion /Amateur Field 
Champion titles on their dogs. 
   
Thank you to Pat Lamantia and Purina for their continued support and for donating Purina dog food and hats to our 
winners.  Congratulations to Chris Goegan for winning our Purina Points Trial Stake. 
 
Submitted by:  Jennifer Sheehan, GSPCO Field Trial Secretary 
 



 
GSPCO  Spring Horseback Trial: Pennsylvania Brittany Club Grounds, Polk, PA 
                                         April 16 – 18, 2010 
 
Open Limited Gun Dog:   Judges: Chris Young and Brian Wagner 

1. Nuke It’s Lil Jager Meister         GSP 10/7/05   Sire: NFC GK’s Nuke It  Dam: Hi Point’s Kassidy Kid 
Owner: Jody & La Cindy Orndorff    Handler: Chris Goegan 

2. Hi‐N’s Hurricane Express           GSP 11/27/03  Sire:  Kyle’s Hightailing Luke  Dam: Cajun’s Burning Desire 
Owner: Hank Lewis    Handler: Hank Lewis 

3. Hacasak’s Beautiful Bess  Pointer   10/27/06  Sire: Cochise Elhew Boss  Dam: Aceto’s Elhew Peaches 
Owner : Marianne Goodwin    Handler:  Jesse Chapman 

4. FC Fancy’s Blackjack  Pointer   7/28/03   Sire: Hickory Run Bud  Dam: Southside Elhew Fancy 
Owner: Sandra and Jesse Chapman     Handler:  Jesse Chapman 

Open Puppy:  Judges: Brian Wagner and Sue Lehosky 
1.  Woodland Trail’s Dot Com       GSP     Sire: FC Tonelli’s Bad Moon Rising  Dam: WTR Hi Points Hightailing Ruby 

Owner: Robert Reynolds, DVM     Handler: Chris Goegan 
2. In‐Country’s Gamblin Galaxy     GSP  Sire: Gamble’s Odyssey Fritz  Dam: Top Gun Young’s Sky 

Owner: Chris Young    Handler: Chris Young 
3. Sunny Field’s Aphrodite Beta  GSP  Sire: Hoosier’s Rev It Up JR  Dam: Sunny Field’s Nike Alpha 

Owner: Art Terstage   Handler: Art Terstage 
4. Siren’s Song Athena  GSP    Sire: Hoosier’s Rev It Up JR  Dam: Sunny Field’s Nike Alpha 

Owner: Troy Hodulik    Handler: Art Terstage 

Amateur Limited Gun Dog : Judges: Sandra and Jesse Chapman 
1.  Trumbull Creek’s Calli  GSP  Sire: Kyle’s Hightailing Luke  Dam: FC AFC Trumbull Creek’s Allie 

Owner: Dennis Meinke    Handler: Dennis Meinke 
2. Hi Point’s Nuke Powered Tank  GSP  Sire: GK’s Nuke It Dam: Kaw’s Royal Ragin Reni 

Owner: Jody and La Cindy Orndorff     Handler: Jody Orndorff 
3. Good Time’s One Shot Wonder  GSP   Sire: FC Kyle’s Hightailing Luke  Dam: NAGDC FC AFC QC’s Prime Suspect 

Owner: Jennifer Sheehan / Bill Monk     Handler: Chris Young 
4. Top Gun Young’s Sky      GSP        Sire: Jaegerohof’s Sir Henry Higgins   Dam: Top Gun’s Jessie 

Owner: Chris Young   Handler: Chris Young 

Open Derby:  Judges: Ed and Sue Lehosky 
1.  High Voltage Ruby  GSP  Sire: GK’s Nuke It   Dam: Braveheart’s Miss Lilly 

Owner: Lynn and Cindy Fieldman      Handler: Chris Goegan 
2. Jaegermeister’s Dollop of Daisy   GSP   Sire: Nuke It’s Lil Jaeger Meister  Dam: Whiteman’s Red Chili Pepper 

Owner: Jody and La Cindy Orndorff      Handler: Chris Goegan 
3. Siren’s Song Ajax   GSP  Sire: Lowman’s LB’s Ohi Jesse  Dam: LB’s Ohi Jamie 

Owner: Troy Hodulik     Handler: Troy Hodulik 
4.  Sunny Field’s Aphrodite Beta  GSP  Sire: Hoosier’s Rev It Up JR     Dam: Sunny Field’s Nike Alpha 

Owner: Art Terstage     Handler: Art Terstage 

Open Gun Dog(retrieving):   Judges: Sandra and Jesse Chapman 
1.  Von Zeppelin’s Distant Star   GSP  Sire: NFC FC Tonelli’s Rising Sun   Dam: Von Zeppelin’s Wind Dancer 

Owner: Ted Meyer    Handler: Chris Goegan 
2. Whiskey Run’s Suzie Q      GSP  Sire:  NFC GK’s Nuke it          Dam:  Cherry Cola Megan’s Direct 

Owner: John Tomaski      Handler: Chris Goegan 
3. GK’s Ramblin Eli   GSP    Sire: Five Star’s Pal  Dam: GK’s Ramblin Wendy II 

Owner: Greg Keiser     Handler: Greg Keiser 
4. Nuke It’s Lil Jager Meister GSP      Sire: NFC GK’s Nuke It  Dam: Hi Point’s Kassidy Kid 

Owner: Jody & La Cindy Orndorff     Handler: Chris Goegan 

Amateur Gun Dog: (retrieving)  Judges:  Sue Lehosky and Chris Young 
1. Trumbull Creek’s Calli    GSP  Sire: Kyle’s Hightailing Luke  Dam: Trumbull Creek Allie 

Owner: Dennis Meinke      Handler: Dennis Meinke 
2. Semi Automatic Runaway Bud            GSP  Sire: GK’s Nuke It Dam: Semi Automatic Sabrina 

Owner: Bill Vandeweerd       Handler: Bill Vandeweerd 
3.  Withheld 
4. CH Red River’s Southern Harmony JH  Vizsla   Sire: Valley Hunter’s Southern Comfort  Dam: Keystone Clozing Thyme at Red 

River ‐ Owner: Holly Hatfield        Handler: Holly Hatfield 







 
 
 
 

Dru Therrian demonstrates her dog training skills on the 
Robin Swoboda Morning Show 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

One of our GSPCO club members, Dru Therrian, was recently on the Robin Swoboda 
Morning Show.  Dru is a professional pet obedience trainer and was invited on the show to 
demonstrate a "Place" Command.  This technique provides the dog a target location where 
they are to stay until released.  The Place Command allows the owner freedom to have their 
dog with them without being under foot.   Dru took Daisy, her 7 yr old mix, and Mila a 4 mo 
old Cane Corso (Italian Mastiff) on the show to demonstrate how the technique is used.  Dru 
also has an 18 mo old German Shorthaired Pointer named Monet that she uses as a 
demonstration dog.   Monet provides a great example on how obedience training can be used 
to gain control of a high energy dog and allow them to fit as both a house pet and hunting 
companion.  
 
Dru is co-hosting a Dog Trainer Workshop on May 22nd.  Dru has arranged for the President 
of the International Association of Canine Professionals, Mark Goldberg, to come and give 
two half day presentations.  One presentation will address How to Grow Your Dog Service 
Business.  The second presentation will be hands-on instruction on the use of the remote 
training collar to establish Pack Leadership.  
 
Dru's website is www.OhioDogTrainer.net 
 

http://www.ohiodogtrainer.net/


 
 
 
 
 
 

hort and to the Point Page 13S

GERMAN SHORTHAIRED POINTER CLUB OF OHIO 2010 SPECIALTY SHOW 

Our 26th annual Specialty Show is coming soon.  Held at the Bill Stanton Community Park, Madison, 
Ohio our Specialty is one of several held in conjunction with the Grand River Kennel Club all‐breed 
show.  Supporting the entry of German Shorthairs throughout the weekend, events begin on Friday 
July 9th at 8 AM with the first Grand River KC show.   We offer trophies for Best of Breed, Best of 
Opposite Sex, Winners Dog and Winners Bitch on Friday at the Grand River show and on Saturday 
July 10th, at the Ashtabula Kennel Club Show.  The weekend starts to wrap up, saving the best for 
last, with the holding of our Specialty on Sunday July 11th in conjunction with a 2nd Grand River all‐
breed event.  At our Specialty we offer trophies for every regular class and the additionally offered 
special classes including the hunting class and the field trial class. 
 
We will hold our Raffle for Rescue event where many “nifty” items can be won by the wise and wary 
raffle enthusiast.  Most of the items we raffle off are dog related, but not all items are.  You can find 
some artwork, collectables, jewelry, toys for children and pets and much, much more.  To help 
attract folks to support our raffle, we have a hospitality table offering food and drink to GSP owners 
and exhibitors as well as raffle participants.  
 
If you have never been to a dog show, I encourage you to take the day on July 11, 2010 and come to 
Madison to your Specialty.   Routinely Entrants come from Michigan, Illinois, Indiana, Pennsylvania 
and New York.   Everyone enjoys the beautiful venue, the relaxed, county fair atmosphere and the 
beautiful sunshine we get so little of in NE Ohio. 
 
For more information, contact Cindi Chilbert, Show Chair at 440‐285‐8931 or seugenhof@aol.com

 

ANGEL 
SENIOR HUNTER 

CALLI 
AFC & SENIOR HUNTER 

BRAGS, BRAGS, BRAGS 

NEW AMATEUR FIELD CHAMPION – NEW SENIOR HUNTERS 

Dennis Meinke's Calli won both the Am. Gun Dog and the Amateur Limited Gun Dog stakes at the GSPCO trial on 
April 17 & 18 and followed up the following weekend with second places in both the Am. Gun Dog and the Am. 
Limited Gun Dog stakes at the Buckeye trial on April 24 & 25. These placements were enough for her AKC 
Amateur Field Championship.  Calli also scored perfect 10’s in Senior at the GSPCO Hunt Test on May 1.       
Calli and Angel again both passed Senior Hunt Test on May 16 for the fifth time and have received their Senior 
Hunter titles.   Dennis and his GSP’s had a great month!                 CONGRATULATIONS!!!!!! 

mailto:seugenhof@aol.com


From:   "Assoc. Bird Dog Clubs Ohio" <ohioabdco@yahoo.com> 
To:      All Member Clubs 
Attached is the flyer wth the Picnic Information.  Please be sure to save the date.  Beside the DOY and Picnic we will be 
having a meeting following the picnic and awards. 
  
Ed, George and myself met with  Jennifer, Jim, and Mike last friday.  We have much material to go over with the 
membership as well as proposing some revisions to our by laws and filling the vancancy of Vice President.    Complete 
minutes of the meeting with ODNR will be sent to all members in the next couple of days.  Waiting for Jennifer to review 
my minutes for additions or corrections.   
  
We have been approved to plan some work days at Tri Valley to this end we have to fill out and return volunteer forms 
and motor vehicle use release.   We are able to set them up for a 2 year period so that we don't have to do this every 
year.   Please contact your membership and see who will be willing to volunteer so I can get those forms out and we can 
get the back ASAP.  It will take a few weeks to process the approvals.  I will have to have original copies with signatures 
back to me so that I can send them in all at one time.  If you or any of your club members are willing to volunteer at any 
time in the next two years we need to fill out the forms now.   I will be sending the applications on to the membership 
along with the meeting report.  

Jeannie Wagner, Secretary / Treasurer 
ohioabdco@yahoo.com  or jbswags@yahoo.com  440-458-6786 
 
Contact Bob Reynolds for more information or if you would like to sign up for a work party at  
Tri-Valley during the next two years. 

 ASSOCIATED BIRD DOG CLUBS OF OHIO INC. 

ANNUAL PICNIC AND DOG OF THE YEAR AWARDS 
SATURDAY JUNE 26, 2010 

 
11:30 A.M. 

ED SCHAEFER 
811 BUNTY STATION RD, DELAWARE, OH 

740-363-6164 
Potluck picnic – everyone bring a dish to share 

drink and their own place settings. 
 

Dog of the Year Awards will be presented after lunch 

Meeting Notice 

Following the Awards, there will be a meeting of the ABDCO to fill the vacancy of Vice President, discuss 
possible changes to our By laws, update members on ODNR meeting, set work day project for Tri Valley and 
set dates. 
 
Directions to Ed’s place; 
From the North – Take US 23 S through Delaware. Turn Right on SR 315 then turn right again on Bunty Station 
Rd. ( 1st street from US 23) 
 
From the South – Take US 23 N towards Delaware. Turn left on SR 315 then right on Bunty Station (1st street 
from US 23) 
 
Look for a large Black mailbox on the south side of the street. Go up the driveway, pull up to the gate slowly 
and it will open when you get close.    
 
Please let me know if you are coming.  
Jeannie Wagner - 440-458-6786   email ohioabdco@yahoo.com  
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  Officers & Board 
 
Mark DiRienzo, President 
12295 Leffingwell Rd 
Berlin Center, OH  44401 
Phone:  330-547-2433 (home) 
Cell:  330-509-2603 
e-mail:  gsp61@embarqmail.com 
 
Brian Smith, Vice President 
10794 Butternut Rd 
Chesterland, OH  44026 
Phone:  440-285-2561 
Cell:  440-476-5208 
besmith75@aol.com 
 
Robert K. Reynolds, DVM, Treasurer 
10353 Leffingwell Rd. 
Canfield, OH 44406-9491 
Home: 330-533-4044 
e-mail:  dvmrkr@peoplepc.com 
 
Cindi Chilbert, Secretary  
14221 GAR Highway 
Chardon, OH  44024 
Home: (440) 285-8932 
Cell:  (262) 392-0563 
e-mail: seugenhof@aol.com 
 
Neil Bly, Board Member 
3413 Akins Road 
North Royalton, OH  44133-5313 
Home:  440-237-9317 
 
Dennis Meinke, Board Member 
4749 Footaville-Richmond Rd. 
Rock Creek, OH  44084 
Home:  440-474-5061 
Cell:  440-413-3100 
djmeinke@windstream.net 
 
Hank Lewis, Board Member 
5356 Eshelman St. 
Louisville, OH  44641 
330-875-4466 
330-936-2649 
hank@hinkennels.com 
 

 
Apple Strudel (4-star hotel recipe) 

 
4      Granny Smith Apples  1/2   Cup   Raisins or Currants 
1/2   Cup  Brown Sugar  1/2   Cup   Walnuts 
1/4   Cup   Granulated Cane Sugar 1/8  Tsp     Nutmeg 
1/2   Cup   Cake Flour   1/2  Tsp     Cinnamon 
 
Toss all sugar, flour, spices, raisins and nuts.  Peel and slice apples.  
Toss with above.  Divide into three parts. 
 
Melt 8 oz. of butter.  Brush over a sheet of phyllo.  Add another sheet of 
phyllo.  Brush with butter.  Continue until you have 6 layers.  Take 1/3 of 
apple mixture and spread it down the long side of the phyllo then roll and 
tuck ends.  Butter outside.  Continue with other 2/3 of mix.   
Bake at 375 degrees for 30 minutes. (makes 3 small strudels) 
 
This recipe is crispy, delicious and easy! 
 
Submitted by Diane Roth 
 
 
 
Do you have a delicious recipe to share, send them to Diane Roth 
(dianeroth61@yahoo.com) and they will be posted in the newsletter. 
 

Club Committees 
Field Trials – Jen Sheehan  330-607-1064 
Field Trials – Art Terstage             216-4062553 
Hunt Test – George Epling            330-350-1627 
Hunt Test – John Nix  614-855-2557 
Show – Cindi Chilbert  440-285-8931 
Website – Cindi Chilbert  440-285-8931 
Rescue – Pam Kennedy  330-626-4234 
Membership – Diane Roth  440-476-3339 
Newsletter – Diane Roth            440-476-3339 
Training – Dennis Meinke  440-413-3100 
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